

Mayor Jim Vezina

Clerk-Treasurer Lorna Buob

TOWNSHIP OF O'CONNOR

330 Highway 595, R.R. #1, Kakabeka Falls, Ontario POT 1WO Tel. (807) 476-1451 Fax (807) 473-0891 E-Mail - twpoconn@tbaytel.net

www.oconnortownship.ca

Councillors Alexander Crane Wendy Handy Jerry Loan Bishop Racicot

April 1, 2021

The Hon. Omar Alghabra PC, MP Minister of Transport Canada Email: Omar.Alghabra@parl.gc.ca

The Hon. Catherine McKenna Minister of Infrastructure and Communities Email: infc.minister-ministre.infc@canada.ca

Dear Honourable Ministers:

Council, at their meeting held on March 22, 2021, received correspondence from Kasper Transportation with regard to the newly formed CCBC, Coast to Coast Bus Coalition. While a bus would most likely not run through the Township of O'Connor, Council would like to express their support for the service, which our residence may utilize.

Please accept this letter as the Township of O'Connor's support for the Coast to Coast Bus Coalition put forward by Kasper Wabinski, Kasper Transportation of Thunder Bay.

Yours truly,

Lorna Buob Clerk-Treasurer

Cc: Francis Drouin, Chair of the Liberal Rural Caucus The Hon. Patty Hajdu, MP Thunder Bay-Superior North Kasper Wabinski, Kasper Transportation